NIMSS Conference Call Agenda

Minutes

March 8, 2004

10am CST

ATTENDEES: Daryl Lund, Nicole Nelson, Eric Young, Donna Pearce, Tom Fretz, Harriet Sykes, Angie Seitler, Bob Seem, Gary Cunningham, Rubie Mize, Judy Sun, Doreen Woodward, Nancy Cox

1. Status Report on NIMSS Reconstruction - Rubie Mize
The reconstruction of NIMSS is now 75% complete.  Judy Sun demonstrated the new system for Eric Young and Nicole Nelson during the ESCOP Meeting March 3.  

Some improvements to the reconstructed system include: 

· New Main Page/Login Screen.

· Station Directors and Administrative Advisors can now give the appropriate access to users. 

· System administrators will continue to have access to all sections of the system. 

· Basically, the new system will have a more user-friendly appearance; it will not be so intimidating to the average user.  

Status of section completion is as follows: 

· Searches/Homepages – complete

· Proposal submission – complete

· Appendix E – 90% complete

· Annual Reports, Termination Reports, and Reviews/Special Forms are under construction

· NRSP sections will be completed after items in the previous bullet are completed

Rubie will email a link to the NIMSS Oversight Committee so that we can test the new system.  

The timeline is as follows: 

· Reconstruction preview and training of system administrators (also a suggestion to send CSREES reps): Week of April 5
· Demonstration at CSREES Administrators’ Workshop: April 18-23 (Rhode Island)
· Roll-out: May 10
2. Job Jar for NIMSS - Status Report (Job Jar can be found at http://www.wisc.edu/ncra/NIMSSjobjar.htm) - All
The job jar appears to be empty presently aside from completing the reconstruction and adding appropriate forms for NRSPs.

3. Priorities for further development – All
There was a suggestion by Wendy Wintersteen (Associate Director, Iowa State) to reduce the amount email sent from NIMSS.  Wendy had received feedback from several administrators at her institution mentioning that they do not need to see the NIMSS mailings since many have little or nothing to do with participant procedures.  

The suggestion was to revise the mailing lists, perhaps creating new listserves or mailing the information only to registered NIMSS users.  The system administrators will evaluate this at their meeting early April.   

4. Status of NRSP-1 – Bob Seem/Eric Young
Thanks to a quick response by Sally Rockey, the review of NRSP-1 is complete.  The committee has updated the project statement to respond to the reviewers.  

Stakeholder feedback was a major concern of the reviewers, and an advisory sub-committee has been formed to address this issue.  

NRSP-1 received a favorable response from NERA’s Multistate Advisory Committee (MAC).  They recommended that NERA directors vote yes to renewal of NRSP-1.  However, the MAC raised concerns regarding the NRSP budget increases, especially that of NRSP-1, which has the largest increase out of all the NRSPs.  

It was recommended that NERA submit a document with their concerns to the NRSP Review Committee, and perhaps even have them available to the regions as “food for thought.”  

5. Other

NERA Office and ED will develop the FY05 budget for the NIMSS by March 15.  It will be distributed to the regional associations upon its completion.  

